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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

Monday, June 11, 2018
 Forest Town Hall
Board members present (6):  Dean Sunderlin, Bob Duban (by phone), Keith Kluzak, Mandi Morrissey, Brian Panettiere, and Kristen Felegy
Board members absent (3):  Jason Wood, Jim Vogel, and Dale Petelinsek
Also present:  Wolf Creek homeowners
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CALL TO ORDER — Dean called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.
ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS
· Minutes:  Deferred to July
· Treasurer’s report / membership status:  44 total
· Bills to be paid:  $50 to Kristen for Race Ad on Facebook reimbursement (approved), $25 to Jim for Attorney General filing (approved), $175 to Mandi for Weed Harvesting permits to individual homeowners reimbursement (approved), $5,000 for CLA funding for Weed Harvesting and to pay J&N Weed Harvesting (approved)
PROJECT UPDATES AND ASSIGNMENTS
• Watershed: 
Wolf Creek Dredge:  On June 7th the commissioners recommended approval for the permit.  The board meeting is on June 26th.  If the permit is issued, work must commence within 12 months, but it doesn’t hold a sunset clause.  DNR waterways permitting process is continuing, approval is expected following commissioners permit.  Keith will check on how long the permit is good for.  Additional permit is required from MN Pollution Control because water could end up back in the lake.  We will request permit after August 1st.  The permit will be good for 3 years.  Meeting with homeowners along the creek, went well and signatures required from original permit were recieved.  There are 12 lots along both sides of Wolf Creek, 11 are homeowners and there are 3 homeowners that are not interested in contributing at a $500 level.  Additional funding ideas:  Rice County (ask commissioner), Tri Lakes Sportsman’s Club, Carl and Verna Schmit Foundation, Cannon River Watershed District, LID borrow money, better rate on dredge, and farmer to do the pumping
Schneider Ravine:  No update.

• Carp: Jason built a new proof of concept.  It was installed a few days ago for testing.  It would be installed in the fall when the water level is lower.
• Native plants:  No update.
• Sediment:  No update.
• Weeds: Approved 11 homeowners and 15 acres of the lake owners.  We assume $5,000 will equate to about 8 acres.
• Lake Improvement District: Petitions have been submitted to Rice County.  Our attorney received word the petitions have been received in good order and they will continue their audit.  We hope to hear from the county in 1-2 weeks for an update.  We will need to firm down the list for the board recommendation names.  At last measure, Bruce’s cost was about $4,900 he has done more work since then and will continue to do the leg work from this point forward.  We owe the Engineering firm approximately $3,900.
• Website/Communications: Kristen will send reminder for previous members that haven’t paid for 2018.
• Race Update:  23 registered currently.  Created a Facebook event and boosted the post, specific audience focused on runners, walkers, and charity.  It got 244 clicks to the link, however no race sign ups.  Seems appropriate for still being early, there isn’t a draw to sign up yet typically.
OTHER 
• Bluegill Stock:  No update.
• Sponsor Candidates Forum: Dean will work with Bob to get it set up.
• Hog Farm on 130th:  Nothing that would apply to CLA
NEW BUSINESS 

ADJOURN — We adjourned at 8:26pm
